Mendham Recreation Committee Minutes: October 10, 2012

In attendance: Bruce DiBisceglie, Rick Valacchi, Brett Riamondo, Ned Panfile & Kevin Lanahan
1. Communications
a. August 2012 meeting minutes were approved. All minutes/agendas are on the Boro’s website.
b. Communications received: 
i. The Recreation Committee received an email from Marcy Kwiatkowski stating that she will be resigning from Recreation effective immediately. All thanked Marcy for her eight years of service. Marcy’s term was to expire Dec 31, 2012. Her seat will not be filled until Jan 1, 2013.
c. Meetings: 

i. Bruce attended the Sept 4 Borough Council Meeting. Parade items were discussed:

1. Ellen Sandman stated that Recreation did an excellent job on the parade.

2. The HS Marching Band was well-received. Bruce told the Council that Recreation had been working with the Band Director for a few months to coordinate. Will be invited back for 2013

3. The Mayor and Council recommended annual magnetic signs for the Grand Marshal cars to include name of Grand Marshal

4. The Mayor and Council requested that Recreation prepare an Perpetual Plaque to honor Grand Marshals. John Andrus will work with Bruce to get a list of prior Grand Marshals.

5. Mayor Henry asked that Recreation investigate options for boosting attendance for the concert at the gazebo following the parade.
ii. Bruce attended the Oct 1 Borough Council Meeting. 
1. Res. #118-12 was approved to resurface the basketball courts. Ken O’Brien reported that work would begin immediately. 

2. Labor Day Review:
a. The Recreation Committee recommended, with unanimous support, the project to recognize Grand Marshals with individual magnetic signs and a perpetual plaque. A question was raised about the location of the plaque (Garabrant or Phoenix House?)
b. Feedback about raising post-parade concert awareness: “The major difficulty is that people go to the Pastime Carnival for the games and rides... Music is peripheral at a carnival... A possibility is to keep Mountain Ave closed after the parade for a block party for which the band would perform... However, concerns over drawing attention away from the Pastime’s efforts with the carnival... A suggestion was to have face-painting, balloon-making events directly in front of the gazebo… Is a concert really needed?”
3. Prior  Business:
none
4. New Business:   
none

Next Meeting: 7:30pm, Tuesday November 14th, 2012 at the Phoenix House
